CEPP Meeting Notes

September 28, 2022 @2:30-3:30pm Library 213

Attendees: Adrian Bautista, Lisa Jackson-Schebetta, Nick Junkerman, Michael Orr, Kelly Sheppard, Bob Turner, Leigh Wilton

Scribe: Lisa Jackson-Schebetta

- 1. Minutes from 9/21 approved.
- 2. CEPP reviewed request by Dave DeConno and Michael Arnush regarding courses fulfilling more than two general education requirements. CEPP suggests courses be permitted to satisfy a maximum of 2 gen ed requirements, in line with the 2017 faculty vote. CEPP suggests instructors/departments should choose which two GE requirements each course satisfies.
- 3. CEPP engaged in a robust discussion concerning the financial implications and educational quality of offering online summer courses (in addition to in person). CEPP endorsed a two-year pilot program of online summer courses. CEPP requests Special Programs report back to CEPP, at the end of the two years, with findings on changes and/or impacts on student accessibility; summer faculty composition; enrollments; budgetary implications; and summer student body composition.
- 4. CEPP discussed General Education Assessment planning for 22-23 and beyond.
- 5. Bias Statement and General Education Assessment placed on agenda for October 5.